American Disposal Co., Inc.

Vashon Disposal

PO Box 399

Puyallup, WA  98371
February 10, 2015
Mr. Steven V. King
Executive Director and Secretary


Attn:  Records Section

Washington Utilities and

Transportation Commission

1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW

Olympia WA  98504-7250

RE:  Tariff Submittal, Tariff No. 1, American Disposal Co., Inc./Vashon Disposal G-87.
Dear Mr. King:

Our Company has been notified by King County that the King County Board of Health has voted to update the Hazardous Waste Tax effective April 1, 2015, notification attached.
The new fee schedule is an attempt to move to a usage based fee structure where Residential customers will see a reduction and most Commercial accounts an increase.  These are pass-through fees assessed based on the level-of-service. There are approximately 1,800 residential, 174 commercial and 2 roll-off customers affected by this change.
 The customers will be notified of the updated tax rate structure on the first billing reflecting the change in tax.
We respectfully request that the Commission approve the attached tariff pages to become effective April 1, 2015.

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 832-8749 or via email at irmgardw@wcnx.org.

Sincerely,

Irmgard R Wilcox

Senior Pricing Manager 

Telephone Number (360) 832-8749, Cell (253) 448-0303, Fax (360) 832-2897
